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Greetings, family of Our Savior's!  Here is the May 2023 edition of The Crossroads 
newsletter.  Attached below are links to these sections of the newsletter: 
 

From Pastor Hecox 

Evangelism 

Church in Society 

Fellowship 

Worship & Music 

Christian Education 

Volunteer Information 

Women’s Ministry 

Youth & Family Ministry 



From Pastor Hecox 

Prayer Requests  
& Hospital Notifications                                                
Do you have a prayer request or 
hospital notification you would 
like to pass along?  You can 
share your requests with Pastor 
Tim (tim@oslc-elca.org) or 
Pastor Seth (seth@oslc-elca.org) 
or call the church office.    
When you submit prayer 
requests, they are sent to the 
Our Savior’s prayer chain via 
email and are added to the 
prayers during weekend worship. 
If you would like your request to 
remain confidential to a pastor, or 
would not like it shared with the 
prayer chain or included in 
worship prayers, please note 
your wishes in your request.  

Pastoral Acts: 
 
Baptisms: 
Brooks Thomas Stueck—April 16 
 
Funerals: 
Bob Simon—April 14 

Spring has sprung? 
 

The plant life around us re-emerges before our eyes.  The 

weather decides one day to revel in anticipation of balmy 

summer, then the next day to dwell on memories of horrid winter.  

The Easter crowd flows in and packs the house on one Sunday, 

then enjoys the beautiful outdoors the next Sunday morning.  

Such is life.  

 

All this talk of change is appropriate for us here at Our Savior’s.  

This is indeed a season of change for humans as well as plants 

and wildlife.  As we re-engage as a congregation, we bear in 

mind that we are always being made new.  The Reformation 

wasn’t a one-off event, but rather a continual process whereby 

we grow and are made new with each passing day. 

 

And of course, we don’t do this on our own.  We are guided in 

this process by each other, and by the mysterious Spirit that 

moves we know not where or how.  Which is why I want to 

remind you that this month also includes one of my favorite days 

in the church year:  Pentecost! On May 28, we’ll celebrate the 

coming of the Holy Spirit.  One thing about the wily ole Holy 

Spirit is that she tends to bring a bit of upheaval when she 

arrives, and the result is that everything changes.  

 

Now all this change might cause you anxiety, or it might 

reinvigorate you.  Either way, we acknowledge the reality that 

our lives are always changing, and to sustain happiness, peace, 

and joy, we collectively learn to adjust to the changes and 

accommodate them as they come.  

 

I can’t pretend to know how the Holy Spirit will continue to move 

in our midst.  I won’t even try to predict what directions the Holy 

Spirit will lead us and how the world will change around us in the 

coming months and years.  What I will do is encourage you in 

your continued journey of adjustment and adaptation.  You do it 

as a beloved child of God.  You don’t do it alone, but rather you 

make the journey with a family of faith.  Whatever the future 

brings, we have each other, and a faith that grounds us, and for 

that we can give thanks! 

 

May the peace of the Lord which surpasses all our 

understanding be with you now and always,  
 

Pastor Seth 



 

 

Council News 

Greetings Our Savior’s.   Here are notes from the April 20thcouncil meeting: 
 

 Vacation Bible School planning has commenced and the sign-up is available on-line.  This will be a no 
charge event this summer.  

 Planning has started for the newest picture directory.  The photography company will be taking pictures in 
September.  More information forthcoming. 

 Also in September OSLC is hosting a neighborhood block party with live music, ice cream, and activities. 

 Sunday, April 30 will be a special day when we welcome our new members and also celebrate 12 youth 
in our congregation being confirmed. 

 Thank you to all the volunteers who keep our ministries moving forward.  Whether you make the coffee, 
advance the slides in worship, teach Sunday School or water the flowers we appreciate you.  Please join 
us for a volunteer recognition dinner on May 24—invitations will be coming out soon. 

 As we move through spring we are excited for what summer will bring.  Fellowship has many fun events 
planned for this summer including golf, a Mallards Game, and a Concert on the Square. 

 
Submitted by Jen Spredemann 
Council Vice President 

Other News 

Financial Progress Report for  
February 2023 

 
1) General Fund:           2) Building Fund:  
 Giving:  $58,079.19   Giving:  $5,000.00 

Expenses:  $52,559.21    Expenses:  $7,103.00 
Net Cash Flow:  $5,519.98  Net Cash Flow:  $<2,103.00> 

 YTD Cash Flow: $17,434.93  YTD Cash Flow:  $<4,306.00> 

Financial Progress Report for  
March 2023 

 
1) General Fund:           2) Building Fund:  
 Giving:  $53,403.90   Giving:  $6,815.00 

Expenses:  $60,548.92    Expenses:  $7,103.00 
Net Cash Flow:  $<7,145.02>  Net Cash Flow:  $<288.00> 

 YTD Cash Flow: $10,289.91  YTD Cash Flow:  $<4,594.00> 

Reminder—Quarterly 
Giving Statements Now 
Being Sent Via Email 
We are now sending your quarterly 
and yearly contribution statements 
to you via email.   
 
The first quarter giving statements 
were emailed out in mid-April.  If you 
didn’t receive yours by email, 
contact the church office. 

Interested in a Custodian opportunity? 
Our Savior's is looking for a new custodian.  If you are interested in a part-time job opportunity with flexible 
hours, and an opportunity to work with a fun group of people (i.e., the OSLC staff) please talk to Pastor Tim, 
Adam Bayliss (Property), or Mike Baldwin (Personnel).  We can give you further details.  Also—a job 
description is available at the Welcome Desk. 

Save the Dates! 
We are planning for a new OSLC 
Photo Directory!  The dates of 
photography will be: 
 
September 13–16  
and September 19–20.   
 
Watch for more information in the 
June newsletter! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Worship & Music 

“Uke-ology” Group Meeting @ OSLC! 
All “Ukers” welcome!  We’re meeting in the Chapel on the first and third Saturdays of the month at 
10 am.  If questions, contact Phil Saganski at (608) 843-1955 (text or call) or by email 
at  phil_saganski@frontier.com    

May, A Time of Ending But Also of Beginning 
 
The month of May is a time of ending for our program year.  The Senior Choir, Youth Choir, Cherub Choir 
and Chancel Ringers will each reach the end of their seasons.  Weekly rehearsals will cease.  Many thanks 
to all who have participated in any of these groups during the past program year.  Thank you also to Rick 
LaFleur, Breta and Judy Saganski, Diane Padrutt, and Angie Schmidt for leading these groups.  Thank you 
also to parents who have made it possible for their children to participate. 
 
If you haven’t been a member or parent of a member of any of these groups, now 
would also be a good time to begin making plans to join a group when rehearsals 
resume in September.  If you have any questions, please ask me or the leader of 
the group in which you are interested. 
 
Thanks, 
John Krueger 

Kids’ Musical—Sunday, May 14th @ the 10:30 Service! 
On Sunday, May 14th - Mother's Day - at the 10:30 service, the Youth Choir and Cherub Choir will present their mini-
musical, "The Story of Noah and the Great Flood!"  
 
There will be songs, costumes, "animals" and an ark.  During its 15 minutes, you will enjoy catchy tunes by Tom Long 
and Allen Pote and take heart in the message of God’s promise to us.  All are welcome! 

Wednesday Night Worship 
The church council has decided to put our Wednesday night worship on hiatus until next fall, perhaps in 
Advent.  Since Lent worship finished we have had 1 or 2 people in worship each week.  The council feels as 
if this is a poor use of resources, so we are going to take time to re-evaluate the status.  Thank you for 
understanding. 

Worship & Arts 

Geraniums for Pentecost   
 
Help decorate the Sanctuary with red geraniums for Pentecost on Sunday, May 28th.  If you 
would like to donate a geranium plant, please complete an order form found in the Narthex 
by the Altar Flowers bulletin board.   
 
The cost per geranium plant is $18.  Orders will be accepted until Sunday, May 21st.   
 



 

 

Volunteer Information 

Volunteer to Quilt for Kids and Families in Need 
Often, when natural disasters strike or war drives families from their 
homes, our hearts ache with compassion but we don’t know how to help.  
If you’ve wondered how to volunteer to quilt for charity, look no further.  
Making Lutheran World Relief Mission Quilts is a tangible way to express 
love to our neighbors in need.  Quilts can be used as warm bedding, 
simple tents, or floor coverings.  Each one reflects God's loving presence 
in a world rife with suffering. 
 

How Can You Help Support This Important Ministry? 
OSLC has an active Quilting group that meets every Wednesday morning from 9:00-11:00 am and they need 
your help!  The best news yet?  You don’t have to know how to sew!  If you know how to tie a knot, cut with a 
scissors, or perhaps even pin something together—your time is needed! If you can sew, there’s a place for 
you too.  This group is open to men and women of all ages. 
 
Let Ellie Borchert know if you can help either on Wednesday mornings or perhaps you are a quilter and know 
how to do some of the finer things at home.  There is also a way to donate fabric or money towards this 
fantastic outreach.  There is a clipboard on the Welcome Desk for you to put your name and contact 
information for Ellie so she can follow up with you. 
 
Thank you for supporting the Quilters and all that they do year after year.  

Volunteers - Mark Your Calendars! 
 
Let’s Gather Together on 
Wednesday, May 24th for a Taco 
Dinner in Fellowship Hall!  Dinner 
will be served at 5:30 pm.   
 
 
Look in your mailbox for an invite the second 
week of May for the details! 



 

 

Volunteer Information—continued 

A big Thank You to this dedicated group of 

smiling volunteers who faithfully assemble 

our monthly newsletters for mailing each 

month!  Pictured here from left to right are: 

 

Gail Lewis, Bob Stowell, and Joan Henke 

Scenes from Easter—April 9
th

 



 

 

Christian Education 

Vacation Bible School Registration Now Open! 
VBS is back this summer (July 31–August 4) with an out-of-this-
world theme for our week of games, Bible stories, songs, new 
friends, and fun!  All kids 3 years old (by September 1st, 2023) 
through 5th grade are invited to attend VBS.  We will launch kids 
on a cosmic quest where they’ll have a blast shining Jesus’ light to 
the world.  Stellar VBS rockets kids on an out-of-this-world adventure that’s light years of faith-building fun!  
VBS is a totally FREE event and is supported by members of OSLC.  If you are willing to volunteer and help 
make this event a success, please contact me for more information, or sign up to volunteer by following the 
registration link below. 
 
VBS Student and Volunteer Registration 

Sunday School Report 
I’m happy to report that Sunday School is going extremely well.  Some interesting things have happened 
post Covid.  While the number of kids that we have registered for Sunday School is significantly lower than 
what it was before Covid, attendance numbers are just about equal to what they were back then.  In my mind 
that means that families are taking Sunday School attendance more seriously.  We have had feedback from 
a couple of families saying that on a Sunday when they had planned to not attend church for some reason, 
their kids were upset because they were going to miss Sunday School.   
 
We’re not that far off from taking our summer break from Sunday School.  Plans are already in the works for 
next year to make it even better than this one.  However, the next exciting phase of our children’s education 
program is VBS!  Yes, VBS is back after having missed the last couple of years due once again to Covid.  
It’s going to be a great program.  The dates are July 31 to August 4.  There is information available in the 
Narthex at the church right next to the rocket ship.  Be sure to get your kids registered ASAP.  There is NO 
CHARGE this year so that makes planning even easier. 
 
Gary Dalgaard 
Education Committee Chair 

Youth & Family 

Confirmation Camp Update   
We will be attending confirmation camp at Pine Lake Camp in Waupaca, WI on June 18-23!  All students in 
6th-8th grade are invited to attend camp with our group.  The total cost of camp is $650 per person.  OSLC 
will cover half of this cost, so your cost for the week will be $325 per person.  If this amount is still more than 
your family can cover, there are other scholarship options available through OSLC and through the camp. 
Please do not let the cost keep you from sending your child to camp.  Contact me if you would like to discuss 
other scholarship options. 
 
All registration is done online.  The website address to register your child for camp is: 
crossways.campbrainregistration.com.  Payments for camp will be handled through OSLC, so you do not 
need to pay at the time of registration.  If you have questions about the registration process, please contact 
Steve Delany, registration manager from Crossways Camping Ministries, by email 
(steve@crosswayscamps.org) or phone (920-882-0023). 
 
If you have questions about what our week at camp will look like and what activities we will 
be doing, you can contact me.  
 
Thanks! 
Matt Weber 

https://vbspro.events/p/events/601f30
mailto:steve@crosswayscamps.org


 

 

 

Boundary Waters Canoe Trip! 

July 23-28, 2023 

 
Pastor Tim will be leading a Boundary Waters’ Trip from July 23–
28th this summer.  The trip is open to all high school youth and 
adults.  We will be leaving right after church on Sunday, July 23rd 
and heading up to Grand Marais, Minnesota for dinner, and then 
on to Tuscarora Outfitters.  
 
Our trip will launch in the morning on Monday, July 24th  and 
conclude Friday morning, July 28th when we will head back to 
Sun Prairie arriving in the evening.  If you are interested in 
participating, there is a sign-up at the Welcome Desk. 

Youth & Family—continued 

Church in Society 

From the JAM (Justice and Mercy) Team 

The month of May marks a nationwide celebration of Asian American Pacific Islander (AAPI) Heritage 
month.  This month is set aside to pay tribute to Asian and Pacific Islanders who have enriched America's 
history and development and who have been instrumental in its future success.   

These celebrative heritage months are meant to provide us with space to take a moment to pause and 
engage with words, art, music and other work as we appreciate the diversity of the world intentionally. While 
celebrating with them, we also want to recommit to do justice and stand with them against any hate 
surrounding AAPI, which has become especially prevalent since the Covid pandemic.  



 

 

Church in Society—continued 

Sun Prairie Food Pantry Most Needed Items: 
The Sun Prairie Food Pantry needs your help.  Here are their current most needed items: 
1. Plastic grocery bags 

2. Laundry detergent (up to 64 oz. size) 

3. Menstrual care products (pads/tampons) 

4. Coffee 

5. Baby wipes 
 
Please bring your items to church and place them on the table marked “Food 
Pantry Donations” in the Narthex.  Thank you for making a difference for 
Sun Prairie families. 

Sunshine Supper Mon., May 15
th 

Our Savior’s will be providing a meal of taco salad at Sunshine Supper on Monday, May 
15th.  We are looking for 13 volunteers to help cook and serve this meal.  If you would like 
to volunteer please contact Paul Thurston  at: 
paulthurston.mail@gmail.com or 608/335-7809.  
 
We are also looking for donations for this meal. If you would like to donate there is a link on 
Our Savior’s website through Shelby Giving or you can write a check notating that it is for 
the Sunshine Supper meal. 

CH Bird Community School Update 
Jenny Divney - onsite coordinator 

 
This summer from June 15 through August 31 both Community Schools and Sun Prairie Neighborhood 
Navigators will be at Vandenburg Heights Park from 1-3pm each Thursday.  We will be playing sports with 
the kids from the neighborhood and will have other enrichment activities like art classes, yoga, safety 
classes, gardening, etc.  It's hard to tell at this point how many students will be in attendance, but we think 
it's safe to say at least 20-25.   
 
Community Schools has a large freezer and space to store boxes of Kool Pops that can 
be frozen throughout the summer at CH Bird.  We would like to be able to provide 
popsicles to the kids each week and are hoping OSLC might help us with that.   
 
You can drop off packages of Kool Pops directly to CH Bird or at OSLC on the Welcome 
Desk.  Again, thank you for all you do for the children and families of CH Bird school! 

Earth Day Parks Cleanup 

Shown at right is our hardy team 

of volunteers who cleaned 

Birkinbine Park on April 22 

despite the snowy weather! 

 

Jim Jaeck, Kathy Stoffregen, Jim 

Sensenbrenner, and Pastor Tim 

Hansen 

mailto:paulthurston.mail@gmail.com


 

 

Evangelism 

SAVE THE DATE! 
 
The Evangelism Committee has planned a couple of exciting events you don’t want to miss.  Add these 
events to your calendar! 
 
The Cornfest Parade is scheduled for August 16.  Our participation was a great success last year and we 
want you to walk with us this year to represent Our Savior's.  We will have something ready for you to hand 
to parade watchers:  it might be stickers, magnets, water, pens, or other fun items.  We will need a few 
council members to carry our banner, sing with the band, play with the band and all that goes with that (a 
flatbed and truck are also needed!)  Show your OSLC and Sun Prairie spirit by being a part of the parade!  
Look for the sign-up clipboard at the Welcome Desk or call the church office and let us know if you want to 
be involved.  All ages are Welcome! 
 

NEW THIS YEAR 
On September 9th, we will be holding a Neighborhood Blacktop Party in our church parking lot.  So far 
we've planned for a live local band the “Dirty Birds” to encourage dancing and singing.  There will be a 
bouncy house, face painting, popcorn, and ice cream cones!  With advertising, we hope to draw in the 
neighborhood.  All are welcome!   
 
ARE YOU READY FOR SOME UPDATED OSLC CLOTHING? 
We’ve been working on a clothing logo and are getting closer to unveiling the result!  This  refreshed OSLC 
logo will be available for t-shirts and clothing items that you will be able to purchase through Elite 
Embroidery!  The announcement is coming soon! 
 
To paraphrase John 1:14 
"The WORD became flesh and blood and moved into the neighborhood." 

Women’s Ministry  

Women’s Adventure Group (WAG)—Sat., May 20
th

 
Join us for our May WAG outing on Saturday, May 20th to the International Crane 
Foundation, just off Hwy 12 at E11376 Shady Lane Road in Baraboo.  We will join the 
10 am tour on North American cranes, then hike the nature trails on the property.  
 
 If you are not a member, the admission cost is $12.50.  We will stop 

for lunch at Tumbled Rocks Brewery in Baraboo on the way home.  We will leave from 
OSLC at 8:45 am (or meet us there at 9:45).   
 
Sign up at the Welcome Desk!   
 

Donations for PorchLight Inc. 
As the weather changes throughout the year, the homeless and less fortunate continue to be in 
need of seasonal comfort items.  The Rebecca Circle is continuing to accept donations in the 
red/white container in the Narthex and will be delivering them to PorchLight Inc.  Socks, 
underwear, summer caps and hats, etc would be appreciated for both men and women.  
Thanks from the Rebecca Circle!   



 

 

Fellowship 

Eat Boldly—Friday, May 5
th

 at 7pm—Join Us For a Fun Evening of Fellowship, 
Good Food and Friendly People!  Our May group dinner will be on 
Friday, May 5th at Club 60, W2164 State Road 60 in Columbus.  Look for the sign-up 
sheet at the Welcome Desk.  Sign up or contact Judy Fenske at (608) 837-9000 
or judyfenske@hotmail.com by Wednesday, May 3rd. 
 
Looking ahead, the June dinner will be on Friday, June 2nd at Erin’s Snug Irish Pub and Restaurant, 4601 
American Parkway, in Madison.  Watch for the sign-up at the Welcome Desk.  (Deadline to sign up will be 
Wednesday, May 31st.) 

Golf Outing—Sunday June 4
th

 @ 2pm—Prairie Pines Golf Club in Sun Prairie 
 
Tee time is 2 pm!  We will golf 9 holes and afterwards go to Daley's for 
refreshments and a burger.  
You will pay at the golf course.  All golfers young and old of any skill level are 
welcome to join!  Please sign up at the Welcome Desk by May 14th so I can let the 
golf course know how many to expect. 
 
Thanks,  
Ed Nowicki 

Upcoming Fellowship Events! 
 
Looking ahead—we are planning for more OSLC Fellowship events for the summer! 
 
Mark your calendars for Concerts on the Square in Madison on July 19th.  The theme is Romeo and 
Juliet.  More info to come in the June newsletter. 
 
Also there will be an afternoon at the Mallards Ball Park.  Watch your newsletters for upcoming information. 

Coffee Hour Volunteers Needed - May through August 

 
Please consider signing up to help serve coffee, juice, and treats between 
services.  The sign up sheet is on the Welcome Desk counter.  If you will 
need someone experienced to help you, put a checkmark by your name.  
 
There are TWO times per Sunday.  The first time is 8:45-9:30 aka Set-Up.  

During this shift you will need to make sure there are two pots of regular coffee and one half pot of decaf 
coffee ready to go by 9:00.  Also, the creamer, sugar, and coffee cups need to be set out.  Juice needs to be 
poured into small plastic cups and typically we need two trays of treats (especially during the school year 
when there are a lot of Sunday School students in the building).  
 
The second time slot is 9:30-10:15ish. If more coffee needs to be made you will need to do this, plus continue 
to put treats out if needed and fill cups of juice.  Leave any extra coffee in the urns.  Do Not dump out the 
coffee.  Around 10:15 start loading the dishwasher and clean up the kitchen area.  Before you leave put a 
dishwasher tablet in the dishwasher, close and push the Normal button.  
 
This is a wonderful volunteer opportunity that is appreciated by all.  

mailto:judyfenske@hotmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOLY LAND 2024 

 
I hope you will join me on a wonderful trip to the Holy Land in April of 2024.  I am excited about the itinerary 
for this trip as it allows us the opportunity to see the sights we have long read about in our Bibles, but even 
more importantly, to meet those who live out their faith in the Holy Land today. 
 
We will begin in the country of Jordan, where we will be able to see the amazing archaeological site of 
Jerash, one of the cities of the Decapolis.  You will be amazed at the engineering of the amphitheater!  We 
will travel next to Petra and see the land of the Nabateans most recently made famous in the “Indiana Jones” 
movies.  On our way we will stop at Madaba and see a fabulous map of the Holy Land made out of mosaic 
tile.  Following our time there, we will head to Bethlehem.  You will have the opportunity to spend time in 
famous places like Bethlehem, Jerusalem, Nazareth and the Galilee region, including the Golan Heights.  
We will have communion together on the Sea of Galilee, walk the Palm Sunday path from the Mount of 
Olives to the Garden of Gethsemane, sit on the broad steps of the temple where Jesus would have entered 
into the temple, and step inside the Church of the Nativity in Bethlehem.  We will visit important historical 
sites like Masada and Jericho.  
 
We will be led by a Christian guide who is a personal friend of mine.  If you have any questions, please feel 
free to contact me at (608) 837-3111, or you can register for the trip at: 
 
https://shepherdstours.com/package/hansen-tour/ 
 
I look forward to walking with you in the steps of Jesus, seeing the roots of our heritage of faith, and meeting 
the people of hope who continue to work for peace today.  Thank you for considering the trip and I look 
forward to hearing from you. 
 
Sincerely, 
Pastor Tim 

Holy Land Trip 2024 Presentation 
Sunday evening, May 7th 

6:30 p.m. 
OSLC Church Fellowship Hall 

  
Are you thinking about joining us on the trip to the Holy Land next year, but aren’t sure 
what to expect?  Join us for an evening of some tasty treats and a presentation of 
what you can expect to see and experience on the trip.  Bring your friends! 
 



 

 

 

A Note from Angie Schmidt’s brother, Pete Boll—Raising funds for Leukemia & 
Lymphoma Society’s Scenic Shore Bike Tour—July 2023 
 
A short family update for 2023, Jen, the boys, and I are doing well.  Ryan is finishing his first year at 

Metropolitan State University in Denver.  Eric (who goes by Ray now) is a freshman at MG21, the local 

Charter School.  Jen is still at the Middle School Library, and I am still at the UW and in the Navy Reserve. 

 

The focus of this year’s letter is my brother-in-law, Jon Schmidt. J on is the main 

reason I’ve ridden all these years and will continue to ride.  On September 18, 

2022, Jon succumbed to Mantle Cell Lymphoma after an 8-year battle.  His 

death was a blow and a shock to us all. We love and miss him every day.  He 

had been doing relatively well for so long, but the cancer was too strong, and the 

doctors just ran out of treatment options.  I first met Jon in 1986 when he began 

dating my sister Angela.  They married in 1988.  Jon was a great guy, funny, 

friendly, kind, and always generous.  He was always willing to lend advice, and I 

never heard him deny a favor request.  Jon loved his family, friends, and his 

faith.  He and Angie were blessed with 3 terrific boys, Michael, Ben, and Aaron. 

Jon was a great dad and tremendously proud and supportive of them all.  His last wish was to attend 

Michael’s wedding to Krystina in New Jersey.  He was able to do just that about a month before he passed. 

The time spent and memories made with his family there will be treasured forever.  

 

For the 5th time I’m riding in The Leukemia & Lymphoma Society’s (LLS) Scenic Shore Bike Tour.   I am 

writing today to ask for your support in my efforts to help LLS cure blood cancers.  Every dollar I raise 

leading up to the event will help LLS fund groundbreaking research for cures, provide free patient support, 

and advocate for the best interests of patients.  My team, the Lymphomaniacs, and I will 

be 100 strong riding the shore of Lake Michigan on July 22-23, 2023, alongside over 

1,000 passionate, cancer fighting athletes.  Our team goal is to raise $225,000 and my 

personal goal is to raise $10,000  which will go directly to LLS in support of its 

longstanding goal: a world without blood cancers. 

 

There are many reasons to be proud to support LLS’s efforts.  For instance, 

approximately 40% of new cancer therapies approved by the FDA since 2000 were first 

approved for blood cancer patients.  And many of these LLS-supported therapies not 

only help blood cancer patients but they have also led to a tremendous number of 

advances in many other types of cancers, like bone, brain, and breast.  

Your contribution will have rippling effects across the entire cancer landscape. 

 

This is where you come in.  To make a tax-deductible contribution to LLS, please use this link https://
pages.lls.org/events/vtnt/ss150/PTBoll2023, or scan the QR code to go to my fundraising page.  You can also 
send a check.  Please make checks out to “LLS” and include my name in the memo line.  Mail your check to 
Pete Boll, 821 Sunset Dr., Cottage Grove, WI 53527 
 

I thank you in advance for supporting this incredible need. I’ll keep you posted on how my fundraising 

campaign goes.  I am grateful for your friendship and support.  

 
 
   To make your donation go further—check if your company matches charitable gifts: 

https://www.lls.org/ways-help/employee-matching-gifts  

For Jon 

https://www.lls.org/ways-help/employee-matching-gifts


 

 

 ~ May 2023 ~ 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 

10:00a LC Preschool 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

2 
10:30a LC Preschool 
12:30p JAM Team 

5:30p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers - Balcony 

7:00p Fellowship 
Comm. Mtg. 

3 
9:00a Staff Meeting 

10:00a LC 
Preschool 

5:15p Youth Choir 

5:30p Cherub Choir 

7:00p Senior Choir 

4 
10:00a Prayer 
Group 

10:30a LC 
Preschool 

12:00p Bible Study 

6:15p Evangelism 
Comm. 

5 
7:00p Eat Boldly 

6 
10:00a "Uke-
ology" (Ukulele 
Group) --- Chapel 

10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

7 
8:00a Worship 
(livestream plus available 
later on YouTube 

9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a Sunday 
School 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc. on 
KSUN 

12:00p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

6:30p Holy Land Trip 
2024 Presentation 
(FH) 

8 
10:00a LC Preschool 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

9 
10:30a LC Preschool 

12:30p JAM Team - 
Conf. Rm.) 

1:00p Pastors Text 
Study Group 

5:30p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

6:45p Chancel 
Ringers - Balcony 

10 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

10:00a LC 
Preschool 

5:15p Youth Choir  

5:30p Cherub Choir 

5:30p 
Neighborhood 
Campfire  

7:00p Senior Choir 

11 
10:30a LC 
Preschool 

12:00p Bible Study 

1:00p Rebecca 
Circle  - Chapel 

7:00p Bd. of 
Finance 

12 
  

13 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

14 Mother's Day 
8:00a Worship 
(livestream plus available 
later on YouTube 

9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a Sunday 
School 

10:30a Worship & 
Youth Choir Musical 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc.  on 
KSUN 

15 
10:00a LC Preschool 

4:00p Sunshine 
Supper 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

16 
10:30a LC Preschool 

12:30p JAM Team 

5:30p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

6:00p Stamping 
Group 

7:00p Squircle 
(Men's Bible Study) 

17 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

10:00a LC 
Preschool 

5:15p Youth & 
Cherub Choir - 
Ben's Underground 
(pizza party) 

7:00p Senior Choir 

18 
10:00a Prayer 
Group 

10:30a LC 
Preschool 

12:00p Bible Study 

6:00p Executive 
Committee 

7:00p 
Congregation 
Council 

19 
 
Deadline for items 
for June 
newsletter 
  

20 
 
8:45a WAG 
Carpoolers meet @ 
OSLC  (hike @ Int’l 
Crane Foundation-
Baraboo)) 
10:00a "Uke-
ology" (Ukulele 
Group) --- Chapel 

10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

 

21 
8:00a Worship 
(livestream plus available 
later on YouTube 

9:00a Coffee Hour 

9:15a Sunday 
School 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc.  on 
KSUN 

12:00p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

22 
10:00a LC Preschool 

7:00p Scouts BSA 
Troops 47 & 747 

23 
10:30a LC Preschool 

12:30p JAM Team - 
Conf. Rm. 

5:30p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

24 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

10:00a LC 
Preschool 

5:30p Volunteer 
Recognition Dinner 

 

25 
10:30a LC 
Preschool 

12:00p Bible Study 

26 
  

27 
10:00a AA Group 
Meeting (Room 19) 

28 Pentecost 
8:00a Worship 
(livestream plus available 
later on YouTube 

9:00a Coffee Hour 

10:30a Worship 

12:00p OSLC 
Worship Svc.  on 
KSUN 

29 Memorial Day 
 
8:00a Office Closed 

 

30 
10:30a LC Preschool 

12:30p JAM Team 

5:30p Penguin 
Project Rehearsal 
(FH) 

6:30p Martha Circle 

31 
9:00a Quilters 

9:00a Staff Meeting 

10:00a LC 
Preschool 

 

 

 

Deadline for June Newsletter 
Items—Please submit any items for the 
June newsletter by Friday, May 19

th
 to 

darlene@oslc-elca.org   



President:  Tim Svendsen 

Vice President:  Jen Spredemann 

Secretary:  Julie Schlinder 

Treasurer: Debi Peters 

Church in Society:  Peggy Schaub 

Education:  Gary Dalgaard 

Evangelism:  Pat Nicholson 

Fellowship:  Ed Nowicki 

Finance: Emily LaFleur 

Property:  Adam Bayliss  

Public Relations:  Ken Sodemann 

Stewardship:  Bryan Loney  

Worship & Arts:  Kathryn Derauf Olson 

Youth & Family:  Steve Kupcho 

Congregational Council  

Office Administrator 
 Darlene Thorstad 
 darlene@oslc-elca.org 

 
Finance Secretary 
 Bonnie Shema 
 bonnie@oslc-elca.org 

 
Director of Music, Organist 
 John Krueger 
 Cell: (608) 358-4677 

 
Director of Chancel Ringers 
 Angie Schmidt 

 

Staff at Our Savior’s  

Senior Pastor  
 Rev. Tim Hansen 
 tim@oslc-elca.org  
  
Associate Pastor 
 Rev. Seth Hecox 
 seth@oslc-elca.org 
 
Director of Youth & Family 
Ministry 
 Matt Weber 
 matt@oslc-elca.org 

 
Volunteer Coordinator 
 Kathy Stoffregen 
 kathy@oslc-elca.org 
 

Director of Senior Choir 
 Rick LaFleur 

 
Director of Youth & Alleluia Choir 
 Judy and Breta Saganski 

 
Director of Cherub Choir  
 Diane Padrutt 

 
Accompanists 
 Kaia Feldman, Diane Padrutt 

 
Custodian 

  Chad Johll 

 chad@oslc-elca.org 

Church Office Phone 

(608) 837-3111 

mailto:tim@oslc-elca.org
mailto:matt@oslc-elca.org


 

 

550 Lincoln Drive, 
Sun Prairie, 
Wisconsin 53590-
1399 
Phone  (608)837-3111        Fax  (608)837-9378        Web   www.oslc-elca.org 
 

Office Hours    
    Monday–Thursday  9-4, Friday  9-1  
     

Worship    
    Sanctuary worship—Sundays at 8:00 am & 10:30 am, 
     
    Video worship services on our YouTube channel & KSUN on Sundays 

www.Facebook.com/OurSaviors 

OSLC Offerings Online 

 Scan this code with your 
smartphone for  

instructions to give your 
offering online! 

The Crossroads is the official monthly publication of Our Savior’s Lutheran May  2023  edition, Volume 18, Issue 5.  Membership is voluntary.   
We are located at 550 Lincoln Drive, Sun Prairie, WI  53590-1300, (608) 837-3111 
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